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Our class is just wrapping up a rather intricate lab that revisited Galileo's famed experiment to measure the force of gravity. Galileo rolled a brass sphere down an inclined ramp and used his measurements to calculate 'g.' He also measured time by allowing water to flow out of a small diameter pipe that went through a hole drilled in the lower portion of a bucket. He controlled the flow with his thumb and measured the amount of water collected during the time necessary for the ball to roll down the ramp. We used this style of measurement as well, except we had the luxury of having funnels and graduated cylinders at our disposal. 

With respect to including students with IEP's, this was not difficult when it came to collecting data. There were many trials and many opportunities for everyone to get involved. The data collection could also be split into a variety of tasks: Chief Sphere Dropper, First Executive Funnel, Graduated Cylinder Expert, and Data Recording Specialist. 

The greater challenge came after the data was collected and it was time to write up our labs. For some students we reduced the amount of tables and graphs in order to make the lab more streamlined and less intimidating (Aside: I will do this next year for ALL my students!! Learning by doing, learning by doing, learning by doing....). Furthermore, several students needed extra attention with the written aspects of the lab. While the class was actively working on their labs I was able to check in frequently with several students to keep them moving in the right direction. Lastly, for two students I wrote out the lab in a series of concrete steps and encouraged them to focus on one step at a time. They raised their hands or chased me down when they finished one step and were ready for the next.

Tomorrow, we are doing a lesson on peer critique. Students will work in pairs to critique each other's labs. I wrote out 15 'yes or no' questions that they could use as a guide/checklist. They will have the opportunity to write about things in the lab that they thought were done well and to suggest kind, specific, helpful feedback for areas that may need improvement. This peer critique, I trust, will be helpful to all types of learners.

Lastly, for advanced students, this lab offered a challenge option that involved finding angles using trigonometry and creating an extra graph and solving for 'g' in an alternate manner.
